Llndsay Eastman DDS, MS, PA

May 7, 2014

Dan Gerdes
Gerdes Construction R ‘ TEay .

Dear Dan and Team:

This letter is a letter of recommendation filled with nothing but the very best of praise regarding the
beginning to end process along with my association with your company in building my new office at
Lakewood Ranch. From the very first day that I met you when you offered your time (even though you
had not yet been hired), you have shown nothing but courtesy, respect, and openness to answering any
questions I had.

Being the president of a very busy construction company, you have always been available to help. Your
instant responses to my texts and emails through either yourself or your superintendent have been much
appreciated. The proof in the pudding though, Dan, is the product that you and your team have built.
This past Thursday, we had an open house at our new Lakewood Ranch office, and we must have had
close to 300-350 dentists and dental team members walk through my office. I can tell you to the tee that
every single one of them were extremely impressed with the construction of the office and the finishes as
well.

I can highly recommend you and have highly recommended you and will highly recommend you to
anyone considering building with your company. Above all, even after the punch items were finished,
you corrected a few more items that were not on the punch list to make sure that I was happy.

Thank you Dan and thank you to all of your tremendous team for helping me to build the practice of my
dreams. My team and I are forever indebted. You are simply the best!

R Sbeg:tfully submitted,
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